VBC Mexico News Nov. 2020









Behold, God is my helper, the Lord is the sustainer of my soul. Psalm 54:4

Dear prayer partner,

May the Lord sustain you and keep you as you draw close to Him. The world around us is dealing with the second wave of the pandemic. We and many of our friends here are expressing feelings of weariness as the months pass. It brings stress and negative emotions in our lives. When we spend solitude time with God; He gives us the inner peace and rest that sustains us. *Pray that we would intentionally remember to take solitude time with God to nourish our soul from time to time and not feel overwhelmed by what is happening*.

November is a very busy month for us. Besides our normal ministries and gatherings, we shared at several churches for their mission Sunday and other church prayer meetings. We are thankful for these opportunities to share and pray with them about how God is at work in challenging times. Last Saturday we also held an online family workshop on how to help children cope with emotional stress during the pandemic and online learning tips for their children. Those who attended said it was very helpful for their situation. *Pray that our presence continue to be a blessing that would lead others to come to know Christ through His work in the community.*

Although there are restrictions regarding social gatherings, we continue with online classes and discipleship. We are thankful to still have the opportunity to meet people on one to one basis for coffee to have a spiritual conversation while taking precautions. On Wednesdays, Mrs. Z would come to our place for discipleship class while her kids play and then have a fellowship lunch together. These are precious time be able to see them in person. *Pray that God would watch over our friends and their young family here as cases of Covid-19 continue to rise in different parts of the city.*

God also open ways for us to reconnect online with those who have left Mexico; Cindy who now lives on a Caribbean island has been joining our online worship for the past month. Please pray for her spiritual growth and faith in Christ. Pray for protection for our health as we spent time with people in the community. Pray for wisdom and guidance as we plan for next year's ministry. We are scheduled for Home Assignment in August 2021.

We are thankful that Anne Louie our teammate will return to Mexico in December after her three months follow up health check up. Pray for her trip back to Mexico City. Thanks so much again for your prayer and support.

In Christ- Victor and Betty Chin victor.chin@hostedsys.ca





Kids making pizza while mom attends discipleship class at our home.



Community online family workshop.



Dumpling making with a new friend who lived in Beijing.

*Please continue to pray and support the Global Advance Fund

That supports us in the field. Please indicate your support online/cheque for "Support of Victor and Betty Chin" (GAF)

For our Ministry Fund (work special) and Chinese Church Plant Fund please go to the donation link below.

You could donate online at: https://www.cmacan.org/vbc/ or send your donation to the C&MA in Canada office:

7560 Airport Road unit #10 Mississauga, ON. L4T 4H4 Canada